MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON APRIL 5TH 2007
PRESENT Cllrs Hills, Overfield , Flockton, Gooch, Tatman, Bradford and Frankland. 

APOLOGIES. Cllrs Lobley and Rawnsley. 

6064   MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON  8TH MARCH   2007 These were approved. 

6065   MATTERS ARISING 
1. Conditions in Hetchell Woods – Letter from YWT and Response from Glen Gorner, LCC.YWT wrote that where a public footpath crosses a fenceline, then the responsibility for maintenance lies with the landowner, although local authorities may choose to help with costs. YWT will  look into the provision of a sign but cannot keep push bikes off bridleways, only footpaths. They will visit in April and look into the suggestions further. 

Glen Gorner of LCC had walked round Hetchell with Cllr Bradford and had expressed concern at the state of the reserve. He had explained that LCC is not able to interfere with YWT but he could liaise with Mr Lane Fox, the owner, and offer advice on vandal proof signs. Council agreed to write to Mr Lane Fox, with copies to YWT and to Glen Gorner ,asking the latter to put pressure on YWT to provide vandal proof signs, and stiles or gates at each of the entrances. 

2. Report on Village Tidy  About 12 people had taken part in all and much rubbish had been removed. It was agreed to ask that Mr Joy should again de-litter Wike Lane. 

3. Status of Rigton Green .Cllr Overfield had been in correspondence with Joel Levine of LCC  It was confirmed that the land belonged to Highways. Although it seemed unlikely that Highways would make any alteration to the green area, it was his opinion that the land would be more secure if it had village green status. He had accordingly asked for the appropriate forms for the PC to pursue the matter of obtaining registration.   
4. Youth Provision. Cllr Bradford reported that a grant of  £300 had been received from Leeds NE Homes towards playground equipment costs.  

5. Locations for Litter Bins in Village.  Cllr Overfield offered to speak to Bob Bradley , Head of Parks Dept. 

6. Condition of Footpath from Cornmill to Callister Hall- Confirmation of arrangements made with John Stevens, LCC Rights of Way Maintenance Officer. Cllr Tatman had walked the path with John Stevens between meetings. Mr Stevens had suggested that the work to upgrade the path might be done by Leeds Voluntary Footpath Rangers. After e mailing Cllrs with this suggestion and receiving a positive response from all replying, he had made a formal request to Mr Stevens to put this proposition into his schedule. Mr Stevens had agreed. The Rangers are likely to commence work in September and will work on the project through the winter . Some steps will be built at both ends of the path, and when complete, it will be maintained by LCC. 

7. Residents V.H. Working Party Meeting  Stewart White, Chairman, is preparing a presentation for the Annual Parish Meeting. 

8. Possibility of Hedge outside Fence on A58. The Clerk was asked to contact Highways to  inquire whether they would have any objection if the Council were to plant a mixed hedge outside the fence from Hetchell View to the Cornmill Ginnel. 

9. Arrangements for Annual Parish Meeting.  Final arrangements were agreed on.

10. Parish Council Election. The Clerk announced that , unless any candidate withdrew his consent to nomination  before the following Wednesday, there would  be an election ,as 11 people had put their names forward for the 9 places. 

11. 2 Letters from Mr Dyson re Eccup to East Rigton Water Main. Mr Dyson has asked Lister Haigh to urge YWA to progress the easement documentation. 

12. E mail concerning 106 Agreements circulated to Cllrs prior to meeting. Cllr Overfield had learnt from Rachael Procter that the 106 money from Bank Top will go to the Ascot entrance . !06 agreements only apply to developments of 6/7 houses or more. Park Lane Homes made separate applications for the A58 and 2 Church Lane developments , thus avoiding 106’s. They have, however, offered to place a bench near the Titford’s site.  
6066   STANDING AGENDA ITEMS 2007
1 .Park Field. – Trespassing problem and arrangements for official opening The Chairman reported that she had received a letter from Mrs Pat Cooper who has horses grazing on Hearfield Farm land bordering the Bardsey beck and the disused railway line. She complained that, on numerous occasions, gates have been left open and fencing destroyed by people walking from the park, along the railway line to the land she is leasing. On one occasion, 6 horses escaped and travelled as far as Bardsey School. She asked Bardsey PC to ensure that the boundaries of the park are clearly marked and fenced. After some discussion, Council agreed to erect a fence and a sign at the top of the new steps, to discourage people from walking along .Cllrs Bradford and Overfield will consider the most appropriate options.  

Cllr Overfield reported on details for the opening ceremony. The Wetherby News had taken photos; approval was given for the purchase of 2 banners and chocolate eggs for winners in the treasure hunt; speeches by the Chairman and Cllr Castle were to be made from the Pirates Lookout. An attempt was to be made to obtain a microphone.   

2 .Willan’s Wood. There was nothing to report. 

6067   PLANNING 
1 .New Applications.:-

(a) P/07/011375/FU/HE- Bank Side, Wetherby Road – Exts. 

(b) P/06/07730/FU/NE – Gateon House Farm – Change of use and alterations of agricultural buildings to three bed. live/work units .A  copy of the letter sent to the  Planners by East Keswick PC., objecting strongly to the application, was noted.  

(c) P/07/01178/FU/NE – Castleacre , 6 Church Lane – Demolition of existing dwelling and replacement det. 4 bed. house. 

(d) P/07/01361/OT/NE – Out. App. to erect 2 Bed House to garden, The Bungalow 82 Blackmoor Lane. 

(e) P/07/01686/FU/HE – Three Gables, 68 Blackmoor Lane – Exts.

(f) P/07/03030/FU/HE – Retrospective App. for 1.83m high boundary fence to rear of 8 Cornmill Lane.

(g) P/07/01534/FU/HE – The Cottage, Wayside Crescent – Exts. (Amendment) 

Council agreed to make no objection to any of the above with the exception of (a) and (f) to which they objected strongly, (e) about which they made some adverse comments, and (g) to which they had objected earlier and their objections still stood. 

 

2. APPROVALS BY LCC:-

(a) P/07/00520/FU/HE –  Bhogal – 18 Congreve Way – Amendment to previously approved app. for exts. 

(b) App. No. P/07/00762/FU/HE – Woolgrove – Northwold, Woodacre Crescent – Dormer Window. 

(c) App. No. P/07/00623/FU/HE – Hootan – 9 Bingley Bank – Exts. 

(d) App. No. P/07/00666/FU – Park Lane Homes – Cornmill House, 2 Church Lane – Amendment to approved house type to plot 2.  

3. Land to rear of Cherry Trees, Woodacre Crescent – 2 Four Bed. Houses – Notice of Appeal . Noted. 

4. Letter from Gordon Petch re App for 77 The Drive. The Council had sent a further letter supporting the objection. 

5. First Avenue – Flood Compensation Scheme – Report of meeting of LCC Planning Committee attended by Cllr Lobley. Cllr Tatman reported that Cllr Lobley’s e mailed account of  the meeting had been corroborated  by David Newbury , Principal Planning Officer at LCC.  Although the application had been turned down, there was likely, in Cllr Tatman’s opinion, to be either an appeal or a new application along similar lines. 

6. App. No. P/07/00146/FU/NE – 4 Wayside Crescent – Erection of House – Notice of Appeal – 12th April  .Noted. 

7. App. No. P/06/068929/FU/NE – Moor Lodge Caravan Site 103 Blackmoor Lane – New Vehicular Access and Car Parking to Caravan Park – Notice of Appeal – 12th April.  Noted.  

6068   FINANCE 
            1. Bills for payment:

(a) Grasshopper Garden Services – Park Field Maintenance                             £901.70

(b) NALC - Local Council review. – Renewal of Subscription.                                 13.50                                                                            

(c) J. Gallant – Expenses – May 2006 – March 2007( including £60 advance      144.56

(d) Cornhill Insurance Premium                                                                             884.01

(e) Cllr Overfield – Reimbursement – Banners for Park Field Opening                  65.80

(f) Cllr Overfield – Personal Expenses- June 06 to April 07                                    30.93 

(g) David Hook – Reimbursement – Renewal of bardseyvillage.org.uk for 2 year  23.49

(h) Cllr Frankland – Expenses                                                                                 12.32 

(i) Cllr Gooch – Reimbursement – Easter Eggs for Treasure Hunt prizes               41.50               

It was agreed to pay all the bills listed above. 

2. Approval for cost of fencing at Park Field . It was agreed that Cllrs could proceed with the purchase of this, provided the cost did not exceed £400.

3. Notice from Mazars of Annual Audit of Accounts.  This was noted. 

4. Bardsey PC Accounts for 2006-7. The Clerk had e mailed these to all Cllrs prior to the meeting.                                                      

6069   CORRESPONDENCE AND NEW BUSINESS.
1. Letter from David Hook re Renewal of Domain Name. There had been a number of e mails between David Hook and Cllr Frankland following a recommendation that at least one of the current domain names should be renewed and should be in the name of the PC.  Finally, David Hook had been asked to renew one only – bardseyvillage.org.uk – for 2 years in the name of the Council. 

2. Letter from Gordon Petch re Speeding on Keswick Lane. Mr Petch enclosed a copy of a letter he had sent  to Gerald Wilkinson , a Wetherby Cllr, complaining about  a total disregard for the 30mph speed limit from Bank Top to East Keswick . This was noted. 

3. Letter from Mrs Hunter, 33 Keswick Lane re Vehicular Access. Mrs Hunter enclosed a copy of a reply she had received from LCC Highway Dept. in response to a request she had made to be allowed to park within the boundaries of her property ,and her response. Highways had informed her that planning permission was required as Keswick Lane is a classified road and the area between it and her property is Housing land requiring permission to construct from Leeds NE Homes. Because her property was originally Council owned, she would also require approval from her local housing officer for the construction of hard standing .If she wished to access her property from Woodacre Green no permission would be required except for the hard standing. Mrs Hunter, in reply, cited other residents of Keswick Lane who have flouted these planning regulations without adverse effect to them .Council  would consider how best to deal with this matter but would ,in the meantime ,write to Mrs Hunter sympathising with her position. 

4. Information re UK Villages Tittle Tattle supplied by Charles Hickson. This gave details of opportunities for Councils. Noted and circulated. 

6070   MINOR MATTERS FOR DELEGATION TO CLERK/NEXT AGENDA.
1. Planned Upgrade of Oak Tree Area, Woodacre Green  The Chairman reported this had commenced. 

2. Parking on Mill Lane  Cllr Tatman reported that, despite a marked improvement in considerate residential parking on the road following the Council’s previous letter, this had again become a problem. He asked Council permission for Cllr Lobley and him to compose a new letter to residents asking them to park with consideration for others. Council agreed. 

3. Electronic Parish Map. Cllr Tatman asked whether it would be possible to produce this. Cllr Frankland offered to attempt it. 

